
PASTOR'S REPORT 
(Report enclosed) 

RE PORTS OF PARISH COUNCIL AND CHURCH ORGANIZATIONS 
Reports of the church organizations were mailed to the parish membership prior 
to the meeting. Written reports of the organizations (enclosed) were received 
and approved. 

It wa s noted that the written report from the delegate convention was not 
included in the annual reports of church organizations. The report is to be 
included in next year's package of information distributed to the membership 
prior to the assembly . 

Parish Council Report was presented by Chairman, Sam Baronian, Jr. (Report 
enclosed) 

ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL EMBERS , NOMINATING COMMITTEE AND AUDI TI NG COMMITTEE 
The Candidates for the 199 1-1992 Parish Council included: Tigran Amirkhanian, 
Charles Evrani an , Henry Magarian, Paul Mazmanian, Linda Sharigian and Jack 
Tootelian. The nominations for the 199 1- 1992 nominating committee included: 
Virgi nia Greene , Robert Magarian, Gerry Sharigian, Joyce Soghoi an, Elizabeth 
Tootelian, Is abelle Vranian and Lilly Thomas. The candidates for t he 1991-1992 
Auditi ng Commit t ee included: Azniv Amirkhanian, Bedros Bandazian, John Darhanian 
and Michael Vranian. 

Written ball ot s were t allied by the Chairpersons of the Auditing and Nominating 
Committee res pecti vely, Dale Baronian and Virginia Greene, with t he following 
people elected: 

Par ish Council : Paul Mazmanian 
Linda Sharigian 
Jack Tootelian 

Nominating Committee: 

Auditing Committee: 

OLD BUSINESS 

Virginia Greene 
Joyce Soghoian 
Isabelle Vranian 

Azniv Amirkhanian 
Bedros Bandazian 

There was no ol d business reported. 

NEW BUSINESS 
There was discussion regarding St. James Armenian Church having a booth in the 
International Boys' Festival . Statements on reasons for not partici pating in the 
festi val in 1990 included, lack of volunteers, poor location of food booth and 
limited profit. Gerry Sarigian reported on past participation and cited options 
available such as a cultural booth. Sam Baronian, Jr. suggested that Donna 
Soghoian contact t he Council and indicate a Council meeting date t hat the item 
may be placed on the agenda. 
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There was discussion regard i ng parish membership . It was noted that the increase 
in dues was a problem for some people and that there was a hardship fund for 
people who wish to be membe rs but are unable to contribute the amount required. 
It was concluded that there needs to be specific policies and procedures for 
disseminating funds from the hardship fund. Additionally, it was concluded that 
there is a need for clarification of how to become a parish member. 

There was discussion regard i ng the formation of an Editorial Board f or the Parish 
newsletter, the Sevan. It was reported by the Council Chairman, Sam Baronian, 
Jr. that the formation of an Editorial Board was part of the plans for the Parish 
Council and it was indicated in the Chairman's report . 

More communication between the governing body and the general membership was 
cited as a need. It was noted that according to the By Laws, t he parish is 
required to hold an annual meeting. The parish may also hold special meetings 
as deemed necessary for a specific purpose. General suggestions were made to 
hold a meeting in addition to the General Assembly. Additionally, it was 
suggested that topics for parish council meetings be placed in the Sevan, so that 
members interested in a particular topic may attend. 

There being no further discuss ion the meeting was adjourned at 3: 30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

ra/YYU/~ 77 ~~~ ~ 
Pamela M. Mazmanian 
Secretary of the Assembly for February 3, 1991 
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